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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

Revised Staff Report

Agenda Item No.:
5
Name:
Rick Bautista

Proposed Ordinance:
2001-0586
Date:
December 4, 2001

Attending:
Harry Reinert, Planner III, DDES



SUBJECT:

An ordinance relating to the preservation of confidentiality as to the location of domestic violence shelters, in order to protect shelter residents and staff, neighbors and the community at large.

SUMMARY AND ANALYSIS:

Proposed Ordinance 2001-0586 would amend Title 21A (Zoning Code) to permit domestic violence shelters as an outright permitted use within the R-1 through R-8 zones.  The shelters would be limited in size to 10 residents or less, including staff, so that a residential scale and appearance similar to adjacent homes can be maintained.   The ability to better blend with other adjacent homes benefits shelter residents and staff, as well as adjacent properties, by preserving property values and enhancing security by reducing the likelihood of discovery by an abusive spouse, partner or other family member.

Security is further is enhanced by allowing domestic violence shelters to be established without the highly visible public review process required for a conditional use permit.  Such a process would undermine a key need for confidentiality and the security that such confidentiality ensures.  

Historically, the conditional use permit and the required public review process was first required when group residences consisted primarily of former offenders, runaways or substance abuse patients.  The review process was intended as a means to address any security concerns about group home residents that may be raised by neighbors.  

However, domestic violence shelters are used by victims of abuse, rather than former offenders, runaways or substance abuse patients.  Any justifiable security concerns stemming from the residents of the domestic violence shelters are best addressed by maintaining confidentiality as to location of the shelter.

APPLICABLE  POLICIES:
King County Comprehensive Plan policy U-438, below, is applicable to the regulation of domestic violence shelters.  The policy clearly supports group residences in single family residential areas such as the R-1 through R-8 zones.  However, it does not provide specific direction as to the review process for the establishment of domestic violence shelters and allowing smaller shelters to be permitted outright would not conflict with the policy.

King County shall permit group living situations, including those where residents receive such supportive services as counseling, foster care or medical supervision, within a single family house or apartment.

ATTACHMENTS:


1.  Proposed Ordinance 2001-0586
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